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LETTER FROM LEAD PASTOR
CHRIS EATOUGH

Church Family,

I cannot believe it has been another ministry year. Just the other night Allyssa and I were down in the city

reflecting on how blessed we are as a community and a city. The Pirates are winning, the weather has

been beautiful, and the LORD is not done with Pittsburgh! We are so grateful to be here with yinz, following

Jesus and raising our children.

As we are winding down this year, our church is winding up. We’ve spent over a year working with our SEC

(Sanctuary Experience Committee) developing plans to renovate our sanctuary. Those plans are close to

fruition, and we will be sharing very soon. It is so exciting to see how Jesus is continuing to reach people in

this area through the ministries at Memorial Park Church. 

As I think through this past year, I cannot help but be proud of the way all of you have risen to LOVE

PEOPLE in this area. As a staff we had an idea in February that really took off. We ended up having to

scramble to host 130 kids for a Valentine’s Day Parents’ Night Out. In typical Memorial Park fashion, over

100 of you showed up to love those families. Thank you for that! But that is just one example; there are

many more: Summer Surge, Friday Night Kids, Missions Trips to Pittsburgh, Chicago and Costa Rica,

Sunday Funday, Church Celebrations and so many more. Truly, your commitment to the work of Jesus is

evidence of your commitment to LIVE TRANSFORMED. My personal favorite was the Hollywood Squares.

We’ve seen so much excitement over the past year. But I am most excited about how our Elders have

been leading our church. On April 24, for the first time ever our Elders hosted a Worship and Prayer night. I

heard from many people how meaningful that night was for them.  I am so thankful to work with a session

that is passionate about seeing our congregation have every opportunity to KNOW JESUS. We will be

holding another prayer service on September 25, 2024.  I highly encourage all of you to be there. 

As we get ready to go into the next year, I wanted to recommend a resource to all of you that frames our

ministry prospective and trajectory over the next year: The Great De-churching by Jim Davis and Michael

Graham. This is a book of hope and strategy for how to reengage people in our area to follow Jesus. I have

found it to be both profound and helpful as I engage with people in my neighborhood and community.

Thank you all so much for being a part of this church and thank you for following Jesus. I am blown away

every week by your worship and your commitment to serve every week. I pray for our church daily and love

Memorial Park so much. Thank you for being my home church and my church family. 

Chris Eatough



By Greg Hollack

Every road has a beginning, and you can never make it to your destination without starting down that path. Memorial Park Church is

no exception, and our fiscal & operating year has been quite a journey. Let’s take a look back at where we’ve been, and I think you’ll

see just how many blessings God has bestowed along the way.

Let’s start with our littlest, who are only small in physical size, but certainly not heart as you’ll soon see! Memorial Park Christian

Preschool celebrated 30 years of faithful and loving service to families in this community. 

WHERE WE’VE BEEN

More than 400 people came out to celebrate at the 30th Anniversary

Carnival which only solidified the overwhelming success of and need for

MPCP. Because of this success, MPCP has added classes, hired a

music teacher and increased enrollment! Ask the Preschool’s Director,

Debi Bordo, and she’ll tell you that this success has been an incredible

blessing which has also paved the way for partnerships with Children’s

Ministries.

 

Children’s Ministries shared many similar successes this year. In addition to

co-hosting the 30th Anniversary Carnival alongside MPCP, they utilized this

natural team to build deeper connections between MPC and MPCP. Some

of those connections were made clear following two successful Parents’

Night Out events held here at the church. PNO was an amazing success,

not only in participants, with well over 100 children each time, but also in

volunteers and positive media coverage for both MPC and the church as a

whole. Memorial Park Church is cementing its reputation as a God

Centered, Community supporting Church.

But wait, there’s more… The community continues to seek out MPC and their growing list of programs. The thriving Outreach Ministry is a

glowing example of that. 

Special Friends averaged around 80 attendees this year. Friday Nite Kids also continues to grow with a robust volunteer group around 25, but

more are always welcome! The International Dinner with students from LaRoche College brought in over 40 people. This congregation blessed

nearly 60 college students with care packages. 

More than 100 volunteers from the congregation stepped up to serve on Love Local Day. That day saw another huge event here at the church

in the North Hills Community first annual Community BBQ. Not only did dozens from MPC step up to help with the event, but over 300 people

from the community came here to the church for it! It was a glowing success not just for NHCO but also MPC.

There’s a common theme surrounding all of these events… You. 

Without a robust volunteer base and various ministries stepping up to help one another out, these events would not see the success they do.

Men’s and Women’s Ministries are two shining examples of that. 

Women’s Ministries held one of the most successful Christmas Spree’s of all time, in both attendance and revenue brought in. The record

setting attendance was a great way to expose more than 1,400 people from the community to Memorial Park, but the real success was the

revenue brought in for Women’s Min and how it is being used. 



This growth isn’t just limited to Adult Classes. It’s not just adults that are coming back for something more and something deeper, Student

IMPACT is having just that… Impact on the youth in this area. 

Through events like Glow Night, Slushies and Sardines, Nug Night, Blend-Off-Send-Off, Lock-In’s and of course Life Groups, Student

IMPACT has been able to offer our youth something they continue to come back for. They even kicked off a new Annual Spring Retreat,

where they welcomed two middle school students and four high school students as members!

New members and a growing congregation are a direct reflection of the many wonderful ministries and opportunities here at MPC. The care

felt is almost tangible. Speaking of which, Congregational Care Ministries offered several classes this past year for those going through

tough times. 

Grief Care and Divorce Care classes were very well received and will be offered again, so stay tuned for that! Visitation and Prayer teams

also grew over this past year, serving those in need. That care has spread through Worship and was clearly seen through leadership at the

first Elder Led Prayer and Worship Night!

With Spree support, they were able to make a donation to the Giving Tree, provide scholarships to Jubilee Conference, purchase snacks

for Allegheny Youth Development’s after school program as well as Urban Impact’s upcoming summer camps, bless the women served by

Living In Liberty as well as Sisters Celebrating Diversity and much more. How awesome it is to see the Lord’s blessing over these events

and His continued blessings from them.

Men’s ministries also saw growth in the monthly Saturday Morning breakfast, where men can fellowship together over a meal and learn

what it is to be a Man for Christ. The Wednesday Night Class saw success in its own right with different men stepping up to lead. Men’s

Ministries also facilitated and helped with a number of furniture and appliance moves as well as builds and repairs.

Speaking of building, Family Ministries built upon the

success of the past with some big gains during Adult

Discipleship Hour. This is a success you can see with

your own eyes as attendance remains strong and has

even grown year to year. 

As you can see, we’ve been quite busy here at Memorial Park, but

that’s not all! Outside of these doors, Missions has been a flurry of

activity as well. Through your generosity, Missions was able to donate

$15,000 to Open Hand Ministries during the Giving Tree collection,

raise $19,000 for Mission Trip Scholarships, Host the first NHCO

Community BBQ and so much more.In addition to the thousands of

dollars raised and donated to various causes, multiple Mission Trips

were held, to Sierra Leone, Costa Rica, Chicago and even here in

Pittsburgh. 

One thing is clear, Memorial Park Church is having a big impact in

this area and across the globe and we’re so excited to build upon that

success for what’s next!



WHERE WE AREBy: Tyler Howe 

It’s been a year of so many changes and so much growth at Memorial Park Church. In almost every ministry, there has been something

new and exciting happening week in and week out. Right now is a perfect example of that. 

 There are events going on in 12 different ministries this summer. From Memorial Park Christian Preschool and Children’s ministries to our

men’s and women’s ministries, there is something for everyone. 

Off the heels of their 30th year of operations, the MPCP is still hard at work. Led by Debi Bordo, the preschool held their Little Explorer

Camps right after the 2023-2024 school year ended. At the same time they were giving new family tours and prepping for the 2024-2025

school year. 

Six Little Explorer camps were offered this summer with a total of 88 children signed up between all sessions. All throughout the week,

there were new family tours being scheduled or taking place as the preschool continued their early preparation for the start of next school

year. Enrollment for 2024-2025 currently sits at 138 children, which brings them just seven kids away from the target goal of 145. 

Under the guidance of Jessica Wendlandt and Brandon Davis, Children’s ministries has also been booming. In just the last six months,

they have helped see an increase in kids at Sunday service, specifically the 9:00 am service. 

TRU Kids Life Groups has had a big year as well. Mid-week Life Groups are now being held for birth through fifth grade nine months out of

the year. Previously, Life Groups were only offered for four months of the year and were limited to children in kindergarten through fifth

grade. All of that work led straight into Summer Surge. Once again, the camp was at full capacity. 

Overseen by Michelle Searock and Levi Cole, Student IMPACT saw record numbers in the past 12 months. Middle School IMPACT saw

an incredible 185% increase in group attendance, while High School IMPACT saw a 66% increase in attendance on Sunday evenings.

They saw more guest participation with over 20 friends of IMPACT students attending events. Some of our students made the trip to North

Carolina this summer for the IMPACT mission trip. Because of our wonderful church community, IMPACT was able to raise over $7,600. 

On the note of missions, our

very own Marlon Martin and

Pastor Paul Housman traveled

to Sierra Leone to the second

ever graduation in Rokassa.

They also visited all six

villages of EduNations

schools. 

Back at home, our men’s ministries have a multitude of events taking place. They just held their annual steak fry, they continue to hold

Men in Action and they’ve continued to hold their Wednesday night classes, where they’ve been seeing new men step up to lead. Men’s

ministries have also been key in helping our church community with moving things such as furniture as well as doing DIY things and

repairs for those who need it. 

Women’s ministries, headed by Michelle Holmes and Joleen Clouse, continue to see their ministry thriving. Women to women has gotten

so popular that classes are averaging over 30 women. The women also hosted their Summer Book Club, which ran from the end of May

to the end of June.

Ryan Pietryga and Family ministries have been trying a lot of new things and will continue to roll out exciting, fresh ideas. As you’ve

probably noticed, Family ministries have been advertising a lot more with videos and other media, especially when it comes to getting

information about classes to the congregation. 



Furthermore, Family ministries will be offering a new class called “The Missionary’s Journal” this fall, which will allow those who went on

mission trips to share their stories. Ryan will also be instituting a new small group experience called “Rooted” soon. Pastor Chris and

Ryan led the staff through it this spring. 

Our Senior ministries, headed by Dee Cuffman, have been taking every opportunity they can to bring our community closer together.

They host three different sessions of Thursday Bible Study during the year. One is fall, one in late winter/early spring and one in the

summer. The groups for each continue to grow, and so does their faith and friendships with one another. 

The ministry holds a Primetimer program, which is where they send volunteers to three different assisted living facilities in the North Hills

once a month. The program runs from September through June and allows them to share the joy of music and word of God with those

who would be unable to attend a worship service otherwise. They’re always looking for volunteers, so if anyone has a desire to serve, all

you have to do is reach out to Dee. 

Outreach, led by Kevin Steele, was recently recognized by Joni & Friends as the standard for great work with special

needs ministries and care. 

Our care events have been widely praised as well. We were able to celebrate both our mother’s and father’s with

events on Mother’s Day and Father’s Day. 

Last, but not least, Worship has been off the charts. We’ve welcomed so many new faces and had the honor of

continuing to worship with those who were already here. In May, we held a Worship Team retreat for those with an

interest in taking a leadership role. The time was also crucial for us to cast a vision and include everyone in planning

We’re excited about what is currently going on and hope that we can continue to build upon the wonderful foundation

that has already been set. Before we move forward, we want to thank everyone who continues to contribute to the

growth of the MPC family. 



By Greg Hollack and Tyler Howe

God goes before us and directs our path, and this path has been filled with not only blessings, but so much growth.  Now, it’s where

we’re going, that is truly exciting. The best part is you get to be a huge part of it!

Every ministry here at MPC has experienced some prosperity over the last year, whether in attendance, reach or even effectiveness.

While that’s been exciting, it’s also created a hunger to improve even more. 

Even our programs that experienced so much success last year are looking for ways to get another surge. The Memorial Park

Christian Preschool is a great example of that. MPCP strives to expand to more than 145 enrolled students, add a music class and

increase Monday classes.

Children’s Ministries shares similar goals of expansion, all while adding in new curriculum that will be more up to date with easily

accessible content for both parents and volunteers. 

Family Ministries is focused on recruiting teachers to bolster the classes offered. There is also an itch to get “outside of the classroom.”

While it is important to grow in the grace and knowledge of our Lord Jesus Christ, it’s also important to apply what we’ve learned in the

classroom in our community. Taking these lessons out of the classroom is a great way to live out the Mission of MPC to “Love People.”

Along with that, there will be a host of new classes being offered, from Rooted (for adults) to an upcoming study on Narnia (for

everyone). 

Missions and Outreach doesn’t want things to stop there. Outreach would like to expand the college care ministries to members of the

military and the trades. Partnering with IMPACT is another goal, in offering monthly service opportunities for kids and students.

Missions seeks to offer a multitude of new mission trips to Rwanda, Sierra Leone, Costa Rica, Chicago and even right here in

Pittsburgh. Deepening our relationships with our existing 37+ partners is another goal MPC strives for while we follow Jesus and Live

Transformed, locally and to the ends of the earth.

While every ministry is looking to grow, they’re also looking to give back. Both Men’s and Women’s ministries have a great desire to do

just that. Women’s ministries are purchasing sewing machines for ladies in Costa Rica. Men’s ministries strives to expand services to

the community to provide new offerings. You can also look forward to new groups and trips soon to be offered.

All of this is done with the love and care of our Lord and savior Jesus Christ. Care ministries seek to offer new classes for those who

are grieving and equip groups to provide pastoral care. Senior Ministries likewise hopes to welcome in anyone who would like to join

us as we serve seniors, learn from them, and find new and engaging ways for our seniors to serve you! 

Even still, as all these ministries grow and strive to reach even more, God is at work in this very building! Yes, there are big plans

ahead for this space. Plans for our good and His glory and plans that you will play a crucial role in bringing about. Stay tuned for those

details. 

WHERE WE’RE GOING



2024 BOARD OF
DEACONS

Katie Sullivan (Moderator of Executive Team)

Terri Morris (Vice-Moderator of Executive Team)

Scot Kurtz (Secretary of Executive Team)

Patrick Ward (Treasurer of Executive Team)

Lynn Sekeres-Sosvicka (Chair of the Care Team)

Jen Russell (Co-chair of Fellowship Team)

Carole Klocko (Co-chair of Fellowship Team)

Jocy Waibel (Co-chair of Fellowship Team)

Linda Semler (Chair of Sanctuary Team)

Jennifer Wissner (Co-chair of the Sanctuary Team)

John Gourley (Chair of Welcome Team)

Denny Brown

Carolyn Cafaro

Donna Chapman

Chris Clouse

Dee Cuffman

Abby Davis

Emily Detar

Brenda Gindele

Susan Himrod

Debbie Huckestein

Karen Kowalski

Karen Kurtz

Todd Lewandowski

Tim Molnar

Lacey Nye

Jen Profozich

Wayne Ryan

Albert Sebeck

Brian Shidemantle

Kelsey Steele

Bill Walsh

Jan Walsh

Tracy Weller

Lori Wilson

Ryan Wissner

2024 BOARD OF
RULING ELDERS

Rick Corliss (Clerk of Session)

Dana Brown

Dave Butler

Janell Butorac

Patty Hildenbrand

Geoff Holmes

Dana Kapp

Bronwhynn McAdams

Jeff McManus

Jeff Mensch

Paul Molingowski

John O'Master

Laura Roy

Craig Russell

Jeremy Searock

Ted Weller

The Board of Deacons at Memorial Park are the servant leaders of the church. A slate of candidates is put forth

by the Nominating Committee (made up of Elders, Deacons, and Congregation members), and elected by the

congregation each year to serve a three year term.

The Board of Elders at Memorial Park is the ruling body of the church. They are nominated by the

Nominating Committee and elected by the congregation each year to serve a three year term.



FISCAL REPORT

Memorial Park Church has continued to see God

working this past year. Our Tithes & Offerings saw a

2% increase over the previous year. This is a positive

direction and we pray that our congregational effort to

move toward trusting God with our finances and tithing

(Malachi 3:10) continues to enable MPC to grow our

ministries and our mission.

Expenses for the year finished 13% below budget, primarily due to personnel turnover during the year where positions

were unfilled for a period of time and some administrative cost savings. This savings allowed us to decrease the use

of reserve funds to balance the budget. We continue to operate debt free.

The Preschool ended its year successfully and just slightly below budget. Enrollment continues to be strong and we

look forward to the year ahead.

Your support of our ministries, missions and giving throughout the year allow our staff to provide great programming

and care to our families and community and missionaries. We want everyone to be part of our mission to Love People.

Know Jesus. Live Transformed.

Thank you for all you do.





NOTE: In

addition to

expenses

shown,

$52,680 in

unspent

budgeted line

items was

transferred to

other

funds at the

end of the

year. These

are planned

savings for

future

expenses

outside the

normal

operating

budget.



COMMITMENT TO MISSIONS

Memorial Park is a missional church

and places high value on its

commitment to missions. This takes

the form of budgeted contributions to

outreach and mission partners, support

for the Presbytery of the Alleghenies

and General Assembly, donor

restricted gifts, mission trips, and

maintaining two Mission Houses for

use by local and visiting missionaries.

Not shown in the numbers below is the

commitment fulfilled by salary and

benefits paid to staff who support

missions.

FUND BALANCES

As a church, we use a fund-based accounting system, where the Total Fund Balance = Assets - Liabilities. All income

and expenses are attributed to a specific fund at the time of receipt/disbursement. The Operating Fund covers all of the

budgeted operating income and expenses of the church. Other funds are used to designate or restrict moneys that have

been set aside for specific purposes. These specific funds are generally controlled by the respective ministry directors

under Session's direction.











OUR CONTACT

412-364-9492
memorialparkchurch.org

communications@mpcepc.org
8800 Peebles Road


